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OFFICE OF SCHOOL RELATIONS 

Father Eagen will participate in the YMCA regional convention in Palm Springs 
March 10, 11 and 12. Representatives frorn Arizona, California, Hawaii, Nevada and 
New Mexico will attend. In addition, to conducting a seminar on 11 Strengthening the YMCA 
through Ecumenical Cooperation, 11 Father Eagen will give the sermon at the closing 
worship service on Sunday. 

DIVISION OF NATURAL SCIENCES AND MATHEMATICS 

Dr. McDermott, chairman of the Division of Natural Sciences and :tviathematics, has 
been invited by the Bureau of Secondary Education to participate in the evaluation of a 
new program of science instruction for the public schools. The new -program., which is 
now being prepared for field testing, has evolved from activities of the State Advisory 
Committee on Science Education. In this project, Dr. McDermott will be associated 
with Dr. Ralph Gerard, dean of the Graduate Division, UC (Irvine), and Mr. S. Giuliani, 
San Diego City Unified School District. 

FACULTY ASSOCIATION 

Second Session Previous Meeting will meet on Tuesday, February 21, at 12:15 in Rm. 207. 

At the First Session the following resolution was unanimously adopted: 

That the Faculty Association advise the Administration of its desire to establish the 
policy, among other criteria to be determined, of giving increased weight over the actual 
possession of the terminal degree to the reputation of a professor as a good teacher, to 
hi3 services rendered to the college, and to his continued professional advancement. 

After hearing the interesting report of Mr. John Cunningham, chairman of the Student 
Affairs Committee, of student questions about charges of plagiarism, lowering of grades 
after semester work was completed, re-evaluation of honors requiren,ents, uniformity 
in departments with a view of standardized tests, and the requirement of a thesis for 
seniors, the Association approved a ff1otion to instruct the Student Affairs Committee to 
send a memo to the appropriate faculty cornmittees concerned with these questions and e to report back the action of the committees to the Faculty Association. 
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